





Listening:(听力部分 60.0 分)

- Listen to the dialogue and choose the best answer. You will hear the dialogue only once. (共 3 道小题, 合计 12.0 分)
- (1) What fruit are they going to buy? (4.0 分)
 - O A. Apple.
 - O B. Banana.
 - O C. Orange.
- (2) Who will cook the dinner? (4.0 分)
 - O A. Man.
 - O B. Woman.
 - O C. Neither of them.
- (3) Why doesn't Kate eat some cookies? (4.0 分)
 - O A. She has trouble with her tooth.
 - O B. She doesn't like it.
 - O C. She is not hungry.
- 2. Listen to the materials and answer the questions. The material will be played twice. (共7道 小题,合计28.0分)

Listen to dialogue 1 and answer question $(1)^{\sim}(3)$.

- (1) Why does the woman want to buy a shirt for her mom? (4.0)
 - O A. As a gift for her mom's birthday.
 - O B. As a gift for Mother's Day.
 - O C. As a gift for her parents' anniversary.
- (2) What color does she choose finally? (4.0 分)
 - O A. Black.
 - O B. Brown.
 - O C. White.
- (3) How much is the shirt? (4.0 分)
 - O A. 1000 yuan.
 - O B. 800 yuan.



O C. 640 yuan.

Listen to dialogue 2 and answer question $(4)^{\sim}(7)$.

- (4) Where will the man go during the holiday? (4.0 分)
 - O A. Visit the Great Wall.
 - O B. Visit the National Museum.
 - O C. Visit the Agriculture Carnival.
- (5) How will the man get there? (4.0 分)
 - O A. Drive here.
 - O B. By bus.
 - O C. By subway.
- (6) How much is the ticket for the man? (4.0 分)
 - O A. 25 yuan.
 - O B. 50 yuan.
 - O C. 75 yuan.
- (7) How much does it cost to take the subway to the Agriculture Carnival? (4.0 %)
 - O A. 7 yuan.
 - O B. 10 yuan.
 - O C. 15 yuan.
- 3. Listen to the dialogue and choose the right answer. You will listen to the dialogue twice. Before the listening, you will have 20 seconds to read the questions, and you will have 1 minute to answer the questions. (共 5 道小题,合计 20.0 分)

Name	(1) White
Time	Jun(2)_ to Jun. 22 nd
Type of room	(3) room
Phone number	(4)
Price	(5)\$

Check in form

- (1) (4.0分)
 - O A. Oliva
 - O B. Olivia



- O C. Oliver
- (2) (4.0分)
 - 0 A. 1st
 - O B. 11th
 - O C. 21st
- (3) (4.0分)
 - O A. single
 - O B. double
 - O C. twin
- (4) (4.0分)
 - O A. 64958237
 - O B. 64592837
 - O C. 64598237
- (5) (4.0分)
 - O A. 100
 - O B. 150
 - O C. 200

Speaking:(口语部分 60.0 分)

Please read the passage and answer the following questions. (共 3 道小题,合计 60.0 分)

 $\stackrel{}{\sim}$ Sally had been studying at an art college for a year and, like most students, she did not have much money. It was going to be her mother's birthday soon, and she wondered what she could buy her as a present that would be nice and useful but not too expensive.

One day, a week from her mother's birthday, she went shopping to try to find her mother a nice present. She came across a shop that was selling umbrellas cheap, and decided that one of those would solve her problem, since her mother had lost hers the month before. $\stackrel{!}{\sim}$

On the train back home that evening she felt hungry, she went to the buffet car for a sandwich. She had left the black umbrella above her seat in the compartment, but when she got back, it had gone! Sally burst into tears. The other three passengers felt sorry for her and asked what the matter was. When she had explained that her present for her mother had disappeared, the three passengers asked her for her mother's address, in order to be able to send the umbrella on to her in case someone had removed it by mistake.

The next week, Sally got a letter from her mother, which said, "Thank you for your lovely presents, but why did you send me there black umbrellas?"

buffer car 餐车 compartment / kəm′pɑ:tmənt/车厢

1. Please read the paragraph between two stars after the beep. You will have 2 minutes to read



the paragraph. (20.0 分)

- 2. Please answer the following questions. You will have 1 minute to prepare and 30 seconds to answer each question. (15.0 %)
 - (1) What does Sally buy for her mother's birthday?
 - (2) Why does Sally cry on the train?
 - (3) What does Sally's mother got as her birthday present?
- 3. Please make an oral essay on the following topic no less than ten sentences. You will have 2 minutes to prepare and 3 minutes to answer. (25.0 分)

What present would you like to give to your mother on her birthday? Why?

Reading:(阅读部分 60.0 分)

1. Single choice. (共 10 道小题,合计 30.0 分)

- (1) Jack, _____ your homework? No, I haven't. (3.0 分)
 - O A. Did you finished
 - O B. Have you finished
 - O C. Do you finished
 - O D. Had you finished
- (2) They are ____ to reach the top. (3.0 分)
 - O A. excited
 - O B. exciting
 - O C. excitingly
 - O D. excitement

(3) The TV doesn't work, it need to _____. (3.0 分)

- O A. fix
- O B. fixed
- O C. be fixed
- O D. fixing

(4) Li Ming graduated from Peking University, and got _____ degree in America. (3.0 %)

- O A. another
- O B. other
- O C. others
- O D. a



(5) She _____ in this company for five years, now she want to have a rest. (3.0 %)

- O A. have been working
- O B. have been worked
- O C. has been worked
- O D. has been working

(6) – I heard that there will be ____ lecture tomorrow. – Yes, the speaker is ____ headmaster of our school. (3.0 3)

- O A. a, a
- O B. the, a
- O C. a, the
- O D. the, the

(7) It is very important for students, it helps to improve ____ ability. (3.0 %)

- O A. our
- O B. their
- O C. them
- O D. my

(8) I ____ my watch when I _____ a film yesterday. $(3.0 \ \beta)$

- O A. lost, was watching
- O B. lost, am watching
- O C. lose, was watching
- O D. lose, am watching

(9) ____ he can earn a lot of money, he still borrow from others. (3.0 %)

- O A. Because
- O B. Though
- O C. So
- O D. Once

(10) - I didn't like this film. -____. (3.0 分)

- O A. I, too
- O B. Me, too
- O C. I, either
- O D. Me, either



2. Read the following passage and answer the questions. (共 2 道大题, 合计 30.0 分)

A. The clever donkey

One day a farmer's donkey fell down into a well. The animal cried piteously for hours as the farmer tried to figure out what to do.

Finally, he decided the animal was old, and the well needed to be covered up anyway; it just wasn't worth it to retrieve the donkey.

He invited all his neighbors to come over and help him. They all grabbed a shovel and began to shovel dirt into the well.

At first, the donkey realized what was happening and cried horribly.

Then, to everyone's amazement he quieted down. A few shovel toads later the farmer finally looked down the well.

He was astonished at what he saw. With each shovel of dirt that hit his back, the donkey was doing something amazing.

He would shake it off and take a step up.

As the farmer's neighbors continued to shovel dirt on top of the animal, he would shake it off and take a step up.

Finally, the donkey jumped out of the well and ran away.

(1) What happened to the donkey? (3.0 分)

O A. It fell down the river.

O B. It fell down the well.

O C. It got lost.

O D. It was ill.

(2) What does the word 'piteously' in the first paragraph mean? (3.0 分)

O A. Excited.

O B. Happily.

O C. Pitifully.

O D. Surprisingly.

(3) What did the farmer do? (3.0 分)

O A. He saved the donkey.

O B. He killed the donkey.

O C. He wants to cover the well.

O D. He did nothing.

(4) Which one is wrong? (3.0 分)

O A. The donkey is very old.

O B. The well need to be covered.

O C. The donkey finally escaped.



O D. The donkey died.

- (5) What can we learn from the passage? (3.0 分)
 - O A. We shouldn't kill donkey.
 - O B. We should cover the well.
 - O C. We should save animals.
 - O D. We should change the way of thinking when meet difficulties.

B. A Bundle of Sticks

A man once had four sons who never stopped quarrelling with one another.

He was always telling them how much easier life would be if they worked together but they took absolutely no notice of him.

One day he decided to show them what he meant.

He called all the sons together and put a tightly tied bundle of sticks on the floor in front of them.

"Can you break that?" he asked the youngest son. The boy put his knee on the bundle but though he pressed and pulled with his arms he could not bend the wood.

The father asked each son in turn to try to break the bundle, but none of them could do it.

Then he untied the string and scattered the sticks.

"Now try, "he said. The boys broke the sticks easily in their hands.

"Do you see what I mean?" asked the father. "If only you stand together no one can hurt you. If you all disagree the whole time and insist on going your separate ways, the first enemy you meet will be able to destroy you."

(6) How about the relationship between the man's four sons? (3.0)

- O A. They get on well with each other.
- O B. They always quarrel with each other.
- O C. They laugh at each other.
- O D. They love each other.

(7) What does 'absolutely' mean in the second paragraph? $(3.0 \, \text{m})$

- O A. Merely.
- O B. Randomly.
- O C. Completely.
- O D. Easily.
- (8) Why does the man give his sons a bundle of sticks? (3.0 分)
 - O A. To show the importance of working together.
 - O B. To show how good are the sticks.
 - O C. To show the importance of sticks.



O D. To show he loves his sons.

- (9) Which one is right? (3.0 分)
 - O A. Life will be easier if work together.
 - O B. The man makes living by planting trees.
 - O C. Sons can bend a bundle of sticks.
 - O D. Sons cannot bend the wood because they are not strong enough.

(10) What can we learn from the passage? (3.0 分)

- O A. It's better to have more children.
- O B. Always keep a bundle of sticks in hand.
- O C. Be friendly to friends.
- O D. It's important to work together.

Writing:(写作部分 60.0 分)

1. Read the passage, answer the questions and write the composition. No less than 80 words. (合计 30.0 分)

In recently years, with the development of the society, some problems are also becoming more and more prominent.

Among all of these problems, the environmental pollution including air pollution, noise pollution, water pollution etc. is the most serious one. The environment we live are getting worse which may do harm to our health. Also, the growth of population further affects our living resources. In many areas, people especially children;don't have enough food every day.

Thus, with these serious problems, we have to go into action now to protect the earth and also ourselves. Let's move on!

Questions:

- (1) What are the problems we are facing now?
- (2) What are the effects of these problems?
- (3) What can you do to help protect our human beings?



2. Look at the following pictures and make a story. You can add some details but should be in accordance with the pictures. No less than 80 words. $(\, \uparrow 1 \, 30.0 \, f)$





答案:

Listening:

- 1. (1) C (2) C (3) A
- 2. (1) A (2) C (3) B (4) C (5) A (6) B (7) A
- 3. (1) B (2) C (3) A (4) C (5) B

Speaking:

1. 略

2.

What did the man get from the sparrow?

He got gold and silver.

What did the woman get from the sparrow?

She got stones.

Why did the woman get such a gift from the sparrow at last?

Because the woman treats the sparrow very badly.

3. 略

Reading:

1.	(1) B	(2) A	(3) C	(4) A	(5) D	(6) C	(7) B	(8) A	(9) B	(10) D
2.	(1) B	(2) C	(3) B	(4) D	(5) D	(6) B	(7) C	(8) A	(9) A	(10) D

Writing:

略